CABINET MEETING
16th April, 2002

Meeting commenced:
9.30 a.m.
"
ended:
9.45 a.m. fillin "end time" 
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Mann, Merry, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner
123.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Lea.


RESOLVED: THAT this Cabinet record their sincere condolences and sympathy to 


Councillor Lea and her family on the tragic death of one of her grandsons. 

124.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd April, 2002, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

125.
FIVE YEAR PROGRAMME OF FUNDAMENTAL BEST VALUE REVIEWS

The Chief Executive submitted a report (a) reminding Members that recent legislation changes had removed the requirement for fundamental best value reviews of all services to be undertaken within a five year period, (b) indicating that (i) this did not affect the statutory duty for authorities to demonstrate best value but rather placed the onus on authorities to determine their priorities for review, (ii) national and local priorities should inform the coming year of reviews,2002/03 and (iii) reviews beyond that timescale would be informed by issues arising from the annual Comprehensive Performance Assessment and (c) containing details of a revised programme of Best Value Reviews for year 3 (2002/03).

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the revised programme of fundamental best value reviews  be approved subject to, the three year programme being amended by the substitution of Inspection and Advisory Service ( School Improvement) review for Pupil Inclusion Services review (no. 3 on the schedule) and the addition of the words “ in multi storey blocks” to the word Security (no. 5 on the schedule) 



(2) THAT the performance and budget implications identified serve to focus the efforts of new reviews and to inform the monitoring of completed reviews.

126.
FINAL INSPECTION REPORT - AUDIT COMMISSION


INSPECTION OF BEST VALUE PROCESS 

The Chief Executive submitted a report containing details of the Audit Commission Best Value Inspectorate's final report on the Council's Best Value process.  He indicated that some of the points raised by the Council on the draft report had now been reflected in the final version and that the Council needed to respond by a deadline of 1st May, 2002.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Audit Commission's final report and the recommendations put forward be referred to Peer Review Group 1 - Best Value, Performance Management and Scrutiny.

127.
NHS LIFT: STRATEGIC SERVICE DEVELOPMENT PLANS
Councillor Barry Warner, Lead Member for Development Services submitted a report informing Cabinet that (a) the Salford Primary Care Trust had prepared a Strategic Service Development Plan that set out the need for health service development and redesign, (b) in addition the Manchester, Salford and Trafford LIFT Partnership had also prepared a Strategic Service Development Plan for the wider area, which incorporated the aims of the Salford PCT document and (c) these plans would be the basis for the establishment of a joint-venture LIFT Company and for future capital investment plans.

He went on to indicate that (d) it was intended to overhaul the design of the health service to provide integrated services, and that a key feature of the plans was the provision of a number of new Local Centres for Health and Social Care that would incorporate joint working with the City Council and local voluntary sector agencies and (e) the redesign of the health services would have significant implications for delivery of Council services, in that the emerging plans for Local Centres dovetailed with the Council's proposals for one-stop shops and community campuses.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Strategic Service Development Plan for Health Services Manchester, Salford and Trafford be endorsed and that the report relating to Salford Primary Care Trust be noted as further work is needed.

128.
SMOKING AT WORK POLICY
The Director of Personnel and Performance submitted a report proposing with effect from 1st June, 2002, a complete ban on smoking in all Council premises be implemented.  The only exceptions to the policy would be designated smoking areas in the Council's residential Elderly Person's Homes and Day Care Centres, the Council's Halls of Entertainment and in the Members Lounge and Dining Room when used in the evenings for social functions.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be given to the implementation of the smoking at work policy now submitted with effect from 1st June, 2002. 
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